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NEW YORK                      February 9, 2005

We wish to offer our sympathies to the family of Gene Chu who passed away last week.

**********************************************

Hi Everyone,

This is to remind everyone about the Lunar New Year Parade.  Please arrange to make yourself available and join us together as one big OCA family.  I ask all of you to please help me to help OCA make this a very special event for all of us by responding to this e-mail and let me know that you will be there.  We will meet at the corner of Mulberry Street and Bayard Street on Sunday, February 13 at 11:45 AM. Since there are 4 corners, let's meet at the corner of the park.  Look for our OCA-New York banner.

Let's make this work.  Let us all celebrate together.  Let us all welcome the Year of the Rooster in together.  I am looking forward to seeing you all at the Lunar New Year Parade
And I want to thank everyone now for your support, because I expect to see most, if not all of you, there on Sunday, February 13, 2005.

Susan Wong

OCA-NY Parade Organizer

Museum of Chinese in the Americas (MoCA) E-newsletter: A "Tell Your Friends and Family!" Announcement of Events, Exhibits and Programs at MoCA and Around New York City. Also visit www.moca-nyc.org  for full descriptions -- Happy New Year!

PROGRAMS:

1) Saturday and Sunday, February 5, 6 , 12, & 13, 2005: Preparing for the New Year: Walking Tour

2) Saturday and Sunday, February 5 & 6: Lunar New Year Flower Market

3) Thursday, February 10: "Good Luck Life," Book Launch and Presentation by Author Rosemary Gong

4) Thursday, February 10: Peking Duck Dinner Fundraiser 

5) Sunday, February 13: Lunar New Year Parade

*************************

1) Preparing for the New Year: Walking Tour

When: Saturday and Sunday, February 5(SOLD OUT), 6, 12 & 13, 2005,

1:00 pm – 2:30 pm

Where: Begins @ MoCA, 70 Mulberry Street, 2nd Floor

Please call (212) 619-4785 for more information or visit our website at www.moca-nyc.org
Fee: $12/person, $8/member, $6/student and senior, free/children under 5; advance registration required. Space is limited to 22 people.

Witness how Chinatown transforms itself in preparation for the New Year. Learn about the traditions and customs observed by Chinese households and discover the significance of red envelopes, foods and decorations. Enjoy the sights, smells, sounds and tastes of Chinatown in the most festive tour of the year!

2) Lunar New Year Flower Market

When: Saturday, February 5, 2005: 10:00 am – 8:00 pm; Sunday, February 6, 2005: 10:00 am – 5:00 pm

Where: Sara D. Roosevelt Park at Grand & Chrystie Streets (Subways: B,D to Grand Street; J,M,Z to Bowery)Info: Please call 212-619-4785 for more information or visit our website at www.moca-nyc.org
The Museum of Chinese in the Americas and the United East Athletics Association (UEAA) present the Second Annual New York Chinatown Lunar New Year Flower Market. In Chinese culture, flowers are said to bring luck and prosperity in the New Year because the word for "flower" in Chinese also sounds like the word for fortune;" and particular flowers (such as the peony, peach blossom, kumquat tree, camellia, and narcissus) are favored for their auspicious symbolic meanings. In Chinese communities around the world, going to the flower market to purchase these holiday flowers is a popular way of welcoming in the Lunar New Year. Join hundreds of families as they prepare for the Year of the Rooster with this annual tradition one week before February 9th — the first day of Chinese New Year.

3) "Good Luck Life," Book Launch and Presentation by Author Rosemary Gong

When: Thursday, February 10, 2005, 6:30pm – 7:30pm

Where: Yello Bar and Restaurant, 32 Mulberry Street

Fee: $8/ General; $5/MoCA Member. Space is limited. Advanced payment and reservations required: (212)619-4785.

Third-generation Chinese American Rosemary Gong grew up in a small Central Valley town in California where the only other two Chinese students in school were her siblings. On a quest to acquaint herself with her cultural heritage and to understand the practices and customs surrounding Chinese holidays, Gong created "Good Luck Life: The Essential Guide to Chinese American Celebrations and Culture". In a special Lunar New Year program, Gong joins MoCA in a special "how-to" and "why" session for similarly befuddled and  curious Chinese Americans and others who question, "Why do we give out and receive red envelopes?"; "What's up with those trays of goodies my mom busts out?"; and "Kitchen God, who?" "Good Luck Life" will be available for purchase at the event and at the  MoCA Store.

4) MoCA's 25th Anniversary Peking Duck Dinner Fundraiser

When: Thursday, February 10, 2005, 7:30pm

Where: Tai Hong Lau Restaurant, 70 Mott Street

Fee: $68/ General; $60/ MoCA Member; $55/ MoCA NEXT Member. Space is limited. Advanced payment and reservations required. Please call (212)619-4785 by FEBRUARY 8TH, 2005.

Welcome in the Lunar New Year with friends old and new! MoCA invites you and your guests to its annual Peking Duck Dinner. The evening begins with admission to a special presentation by Rosemary Gong (see above). Guests will then enjoy a succulent duck dinner at Tai Hong Lau Restaurant. Expect raffles and other surprises during the evening's program. Due to the popularity of the event, advanced  payment and registration is required. Open to all MoCA members and friends!

5) Chinatown Lunar New Year Parade & Festival

When: Sunday, February 13, 2005, 1pm - 5pm

Where: Congregate at MoCA, 70 Mulberry St., 2nd Floor at 11am sharp;  Call(212)619-4785 to RSVP.

Parade down Chinatown with MoCA! Members, volunteers, friends and  supporters are invited to join the Museum for the Chinatown Lunar New Year Parade. Dress warmly and get ready to be a part of a huge  celebration! Interested participants should call MoCA at (212)619-4785 to RSVP. Please meet at the Museum at 11:20am sharp on the day of the parade.

	THE NEW YORK CHINESE CULTURAL CENTER

	  Presents

	20th Annual Lunar New Year Festival
of Chinese Dance, Music & Peking Opera

	featuring
Chinese Folk Dance Company
with special guest artists from CBA Cultural and Arts Center 
Saturday, February 12 at 2pm and 7:30pm
Sunday, February 13 at 2pm
Location: Jack H. Skirball Center for the Per-                                           -                                  forming Arts at N.Y.U.
566 LaGuardia Place (at Washington Square                                                                                    South ) in Greenwich Village 
Tickets On Sale Now!!
(Early Birds & other discounts available)
Tickets:  $32, $28, $22     
($29, $25, $20 for early birds*; seniors/students                                                                                with ID, or for group of 10 and more)
 *Early Birds discounts are available at NYCCC                                                                                through 1/24/05 only and may not be combined                                                                                              with another discount.  All tickets are                                                                                              non-refundable and non-transferable. 
Ticket Outlets:  
New York Chinese Cultural Center, 390                                                                                    Broadway, 2nd floor.   
NYU Skirball Center Box Office: 212-992-8484                                                                                      (Tuesday to Saturday, 1 – 6 pm)                                                    
online: www.skirballcenter.nyu.edu 
J&J Toys, Confucius Plaza, 15 Bowery                                                  
Pearl River Mart, 477 Broadway

Group Sales:0
Contact: Susan at 212-334-3764 or                                                                        susan@chinesedance.org 
Directions to the theater: 
West 4th Street - A, B, C, D, E, F, V;
8th Street – N, R, W;
Astor Place – 6;
or NYC buses #1, 5, 6, 8 and 21.  



Please forward this petition request to your friends and anyone who may be interested in helping David Wong fight deportation.

For full details and updates, visit www.freedavidwong.org
Sign the Online Petition To Stop Deportation!  It is at: http://www.petitiononline.com/USDWong/petition.html
On Tuesday, December 28, 2004, David Wong was freed from prison but he was immediately taken by immigration officials and is now held in the Buffalo Federal Detention Center in the Buffalo, New York area. His supporters are launching an urgent national petition and letter-writing campaign for Congress and the immigration authorities not to deport David Wong. The public can reach the new online petition through www.freedavidwong.org
After serving seventeen years in prison for a murder he did not commit, David Wong was finally exonerated in December when Judge Richard Giardino ruled on a motion to drop murder charges against Wong. He faces potential deportation to China because despite having arrived to the United States legally in the early 1980s, he currently does not have status.  He is also vulnerable to deportation because of a robbery conviction in 1984.

This is just the latest chapter of a nearly twenty-year saga for Wong's freedom. His supporters fought since 1990 to prove his innocence and now are turning their attention to halting his detention and possible deportation. Wong's case gained national attention because of his trial and conviction for the 1986 murder of a fellow inmate. Wong was sentenced 

to 25-years-to-life despite a complete lack of physical evidence and the failure on the part of the Clinton County prosecutors to present any link between Wong and the murder victim, including a motive. Wong's trial lasted only six days and his public defender refused to investigate the case. Wong was also not provided a qualified translator. According to Wong, his family, and community supporters, the trial and conviction was a "railroading" that smacked of racial profiling, courtroom corruption, scapegoating, and fear. Wong was only one of two Asians at Clinton County Correctional Facility when the murder took place. He was an easy target for prison officials and prosecutors. Outrage over his case 

among Asian American community members and beyond led to the formation of  the David Wong Support Committee that has worked for his justice since the early 1990s under the leadership of Yuri Kochiyama, a long-time civil rights, racial justice, and political prisoner activist. Wong recently said that "I am happy to be able to now put my nightmare behind me and I am excited for my freedom and the prospect of my future, and also, I am happy in looking forward to seeing my family and friends again in the free world." His niece, Fei Yeung, said that because of the wrongful conviction, "David Wong has lost his freedom, privacy, the prime years of his life and everything else that you and I take for granted."

Wong's release from prison was a bittersweet victory for his supporters. They are currently applying pressure on federal officials, pointing to the suffering that Wong has endured for a crime that he did not commit, as well as the show of support from the community and his friends and relatives in the United. Petitions demanding Wong's full freedom and an end to the deportation process are being signed across the country.

**************************************************

Open call for performers for the 26th annual Asian Pacific American
Heritage Festival on May 1st, 2005 is now open. 

The day-long celebration of Asian Pacific American culture and community will features six-hour long live Music & Dance Showcase, a mini film festival screening, a historical exhibit, children’s activity programs, martial arts demonstrations, traditional craft workshops, a food court, and over 130 Asian and Asian Pacific American related booths. The event has a history of high media
coverage featured in the New York Times, Newsday, the Village Voice, TimeOut magazine, NY1 News, and many ethnic papers.

On May 1st, 2005 from noon-6pm, the selected performing arts groups both established and up and coming will perform in front of an audience of over 10,000 on the main stage in Union Square Park. 

We are currently seeking submissions from artists and companies working in music and/or dance including folk, traditional, and contemporary expressions. The performance showcase must be appropriate for a 20-minute performance on an outdoor stage. Performers are paid. To submit, please mail complete contact
information including a biography, past performances list, and a NTSC VHS videotape of a recent performance with at least 5 minutes of highlights in the review time. The video will be the primary tool to evaluate  submissions. Supplementary CD recordings, photographs and letters of recommendation are also accepted.

Submissions should be mailed to:

Jellybean Recordings 
Attn: Jason Chin 
235 Park Avenue South, 10th FL 
New York, NY 10003

Interested artists with questions please contact Jason Chin at 212-777-5678, extension 129 or email: jchin@capaonline.org

For more information, visit www.capaonline.org/stage.htm
http://www.capaonline.org/stage.htm

Submissions must be submitted by March 11, 2005

Booth Reminder: Organizations and businesses that wish to have a booth at the festival should register now and and take advantage of the early bird pricing! 

For detailed info, see:

www.capaonline.org/booth.htm 

http://www.capaonline.org/booth.htm

It's now easier then ever with online registration and payment! 


Community Support:

CAPA along with other APA organizations are outraged over the insensitive Tsunami song played by Hot97. Please join us and send a message to Hot97 asking for the removal of Miss Jones from the station.

HOT 97
395 Hudson St. 7th Fl.
New York, NY 10014
General Info (212) 229 9797 or hot97@hot97.com
SAN FRANCISCO

Feb. 11, 2005 7:30 PM – Miss Chinatown USA Pageant

Feb. 18, 2005 6:00 PM – Harrah’s Miss Chinatown USA Coronation Ball at the Westin St. Francis

Feb. 19, 2005 5:30 PM – Southwest Airlines Chinese New Year Parade - 

Feb. 19-20, 2005  9 AM- 5 PM Chinese Community Street Fair – Grant Avenue

Feb. 19-20, 2005  11 AM- 4 PM Annual Spring Festival

VERMONT

THE NATIONAL BOOK FOUNDATION SUMMER WRITING CAMP 2005   
    
 July 7 - 15 
    
 Bennington College, Bennington, Vermont 
        
The National Book Foundation is pleased to announce that we will be sponsoring our 12th annual Summer Writing Camp from Thursday, July 7‹Friday, July 15, 2005, on the campus of Bennington College in Bennington, Vermont.
    
Forty-eight students, age 14 and up, will be selected to participate in this unique, inter-generational program. The Foundation is looking for responsible, highly motivated, and mature individuals who have a keen 
interest in writing and reading, and who would appreciate and benefit from this experience. They must have demonstrated proficiency in reading and writing in English.
    
The Foundation will cover the following expenses: transportation between our office in Manhattan and the Camp, accommodations, meals, workshop fees, and 
any required reading and writing materials. If you live outside New York City and are concerned about transportation to New York, scholarship money may be available.
    
This year¹s camp will feature four writers-in-residence during the nine-day program, who will introduce participants to a wide range of literary experiences and encourage them to pursue personal writing projects. Other authors will be making guest appearances. Visit our Web site, http://www.nationalbook.org/ for more information.
    
Anyone interested in participating must complete an application form, including the required writing samples and letters of recommendation, and a Financial Information Form. These forms are available for download from our Web site,  http://www.nationalbook.org. 
    
All applications must be postmarked no later than Monday, February 21, 2005.
    
If you have any questions, please call Sherrie Young, Maryann Jacob, Meredith Andrews, or Meg Kearney at (212) 685-0261, or visit our website at     http://www.nationalbook.org.
    
The Summer Writing Camp is made possible through leadership funding from the Theodore H. Barth Foundation, Perseus Books Group, and Borders Books & Music, with additional support from the National Endowment for the Arts, Bruno Quinson, and Alberto and Gioietta Vitale. The New York State Council for the Arts supports the Camp¹s off-season workshops.
MISCELLANEOUS

Re: Tsunami Song-Hot 97 update 
Todd Lynn and Producer Fired, Emmis donating $1 million dollars 
As of February 1, Todd Lynn, the on-air host who made the statement that he was going to shoot some Asians, and Rick DelGado, the Miss Jones in the Morning show producer who wrote the “Tsunami Song” parody have been fired, effective immediately. Tarsha Nicole Jones, the namesake of the Miss Jones in the Morning Show, was not fired, but at first, ‘indefinitely suspended,’ which I have now learned equates to “two weeks.” During this two week suspension, the whole morning crew’s salaries will be donated to tsunami relief. Miss Info, the Asian American co-host who objected to the song, has not been suspended but also has not been heard on the morning show. 

In response to the protests, negative media, and the advertisers who have withdrawn their funding, Emmis Communications, which owns Hot 97 FM, has stated that they will donate $1million dollars to the tsunami relief effort. OCA has drafted thank you letters commending McDonalds, one of our BAC members, for being one of the first advertisers to withdraw their support from the morning show. Other letters will also thank Sprint, Reebok, Toyota, and the others who have followed suit.

Because of our close working relationship with NAACP, OCA National was able to get a statement that echoed OCA’s sentiments regarding the tsunami parody. The local NY coalition also was able to get representatives from NAACP to participate in the protests and press conferences.

Unanswered demands 
Hot 97 has left Miss Jones unscathed, effectively absolving her of any culpability in this whole tsunami song incident. Emmis Communications has yet to answer to NCAPA’s letter, which demanded the removal of both Lynn and Jones, and the company has not issued any full apology acknowledging the racism in the broadcast. The only demand that they have delivered on is the firing of Lynn, and even then, I believe that is more of a response to the corporate advertisers pulling their dollars.

Response and Recommendations 
I encourage OCA National and NCAPA to remain firm on our demands as listed in the group letter. Miss Jones has not been reprimanded sufficiently. There is still no acknowledgement of racism by anyone. And it seems that targeting the corporate sponsors is effective. OCA will continue to work with NCAPA members to continue with the letter-writing campaign with the current and former advertisers of the station and use them to carry out our message to Hot 97. Special acknowledgment is due to OCA NY chapter and members from the area chapters for being involved at the beginning. The success of this entire campaign is based on the coalition-building efforts within the NYC community and the greater civil rights community nationwide.

**********************************************

As expected, the media coverage of the tsunami has vanished after two weeks of intensive attention. A lot of money has been pledged and raised, and aid has Reached wider range of the affected area. But in Aceh, as a US helicopter pilot, Capt. Matt Klunder, put it, "People know we can, on somewhat regular basis, provide food and water. That was one of our goals, but there are still certain areas where desperation is just as high". Therefore there are still mobs at the aid convoy out of desperation. US has increased the helicopter flights from 30 a day last week to 80 flights a day now.
There are more than 600,000 homeless. 52 temporary shelters have been erected, but the condition is unbearable with only 1-2 toilets serving thousands of refugees in one camp. Cholera and malaria have begun to take its course.
 

In Aceh, the epicenter, overall 15,000 houses have been destroyed, along with 193 houses of worship, 200 office buildings and 605 schools. Many children became orphans overnight. the need is big there. We want to contribute showing our compassion, not out of media hype. We would come in where most people already forget them and we would take a closer look where the real need, on the lowest level, exist. The rehabilitation process will take years.
 

But it is important that we send in our contribution now, before our hearts are closed. It is not a matter of how much we should make our donation, rather a goodwill gesture from our hearts to the victims.
 

Let us start doing our part now and let our conscience be at peace and continue with our daily lives.
 

May God bless us all and the victims of the tsunami.
 

Sincerely,
John Tandana
 

PS. Please write your check payable to "OCA-LongIsland" and in the memo section "Asian Tsunami Relief Fund" and sent your check to the address
below:

OCA-Long Island
P.O. Box 2052
Garden City, New York 11531-2052
****************************************************************

Important Dates 
Applications: Postmarked by March 15 
Offers: Announced by 1st week of May 
Acceptance Deadline : Received by 2nd week of May 
Requirements 

· Undergraduate (If graduate students are interested in volunteering or working as fellows if funds are available, please contact the OCA office at 202-223-5500.) 
· Demonstrated interest in public affairs 
· Oral and written communication skills 
· Commitment to work for a minimum of 10 weeks (Internship term start and end dates are flexible and may work around intern's schedule.) 
About the Program
OCA's program is largest internship program for APIA college students in Washington, D.C. and it is the oldest program. We have produced many interns who have continued their careers in the public sector or have remained active within the APIA community. 
The OCA Summer Internship Program recruits approximately 24 undergraduate or graduate students from an applicant pool of over 200 applications. Decisions are often based on complete, written applications, and interviews are not necessarily given. The position compensates $2000 for 10 weeks of full time work and, based on available funding. In addition, OCA sets aside funds for each intern's travel expenses to the OCA Convention, held in Las Vegas this year. OCA also assists interns in finding affordable and local housing resources for out-of-town interns' transitions into the Washington, DC area. 
Each year OCA recruits 20-25 interns to participate in the Summer Internship Program. Some past placements include: Capitol Hill offices of Representative Jesse Jackson, Jr. (IL), Representative Nancy Pelosi (CA), Representative Susan Davis (CA) and Representative Diane Watson (CA); the Joint Center for Political and Economic Studies; Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation; Department of Commerce; US. Commission on Civil Rights; Equal Employment Opportunity Commission; Health and Human Services; U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development; National Association for the Advancement of Colored People; National Education Association; and within the OCA National Office. 
In addition to the interns' placements, OCA's Summer Internship Program provides unique supplementary experiences, incorporating the Brown Bag Luncheon Series (the Brown Bag Luncheon Series is coordinated by OCA with the help of the various national APA organizations. Weekly sessions address issues commonly focused on), leadership training, Conference on Asian Pacific American Leadership (CAPAL) events, visits with Hill staffers and federal agency workers, meetings with Senators and Representatives, OCA Convention planning, and staff and other meetings. 
Some of the projects that intern classes have completed as a group include the creation and production of the OCA 30th Anniversary video and the summer intern class PowerPoint presentation; White Papers on affirmative action, HR 333 (AAPI Serving Institutions), hate crimes, post 911 civil liberties and the USA Patriot Act, immigration, election reform, and Proposition 54; writing and editing articles for OCA's quarterly publication, Image; and writing letters in response to issues such as hate crimes and HR 333 and media incidents; the annual OCA Convention; and the OCA Building Campaign. 
Application 
Please see our Internship Program section of our website (www.ocanatl.org ) for an application. 
Special thanks to this program's past sponsors including PepsiCo, Ford Motor Company, OCA chapters and individual donors, the FF Fraternity, and special trust funds of Mary Anne & Paul Yu Internship Fund and the Ken & Karen Lee Foundation. 
Organization of Chinese Americans, oca@ocanatl.org 
